Greetings from Choma in Zambia where we will be spending Christmas with Gina's family.
We have just completed a move from Maxixe in Moçambique to Chimoio which is 700km further north, inland close to the border with Zimbabwe. The rains have now begun, which made moving furniture in the back of an open truck interesting, also whilst packing the rains were so heavy that they came through the roof an flooded the house, never mind, we reached the home of the circuit steward by midnight and unpacked straightway and miraculously avoided most of the rains.
We move into our new home in Chimoio City at the beginning of March... Around a 1000 mile.journey from Choma... Could be fun with the twins! Hopefully the house that is being built for the Minster will be completed before too long.
God is good. May you know the true love, joy and peace which is at the heart of the chrisitai Christmas message. May God bless you new year.  
May you know love, joy and peace this Christmas time.


